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Dear Sir or Madam,    

We are writing to inform you about an upcoming assessment by the Center for American Progress of the pollution emissions by the plaintiffs in two cases before the United States Court of Appeals for the District of Columbia Circuit.  These cases are EME Homer City Generation, L.P. vs. EPA, and White Stallion Energy Center LLC vs. EPA. These lawsuits are on the Environmental Protection Agency’s new rules for cross-state air pollution and mercury and air toxics, respectively.    

These are vital public health rules that EPA projects will reduce premature deaths linked to power plant pollution by 45,000 lives annually, and provide an estimated net annual economic benefit of up to $370 billion annually.  We are profiling the plaintiffs in these cases so that the public and media understand these companies’ contribution to the air pollution problems that EPA’s rules address. 

According to court documents, the Utility Air Regulatory Group (UARG) filed as a Petitioner in the suit against the Environmental Protection Agency in the Cross-State Air Pollution Rule (Docket #11-1358, submitted on October 3, 2011)  and the Mercury and Air Toxics Standards (Docket # 12-116, submitted on April 9, 2012).  Because the UARG is a plaintiff in this case, we are also profiling its member companies that it represents as well as the other companies that have filed their own petitions.  

As we understand it, your company is a member of UARG.  In its petition, UARG said that:  “UARG’s purpose is to participate on behalf of its members collectively in administrative proceedings under the CAA, and in litigation arising from those proceedings, that affect electric generators.”   

Publicly available information about your company’s emissions and other information will be included in our analysis.  We are also providing an opportunity for your corporation to comment on the record about its support for either or both of these lawsuits.   If you would like to submit such remarks, please send them to me at dweiss@americanprogress.org by 12p.m. on Thursday June 7, 2012.  Please feel free to contact me with any additional questions or concerns.  Thank you.

Sincerely,

Daniel J. Weiss

Senior Fellow and Director of Climate Strategy
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